
St. Luke Catholic School  
Rooted in Christ 

 

Parent Association Meeting 
Monday June 9th, 2025 

 

 
Introductions 
Meghan Ferguson, Alicia Hight, Amy Williamson, Carrie Knysh, Erin Crawley, Laura 
Tuninga, Shelby Mistecki, Pamela Gravelle, Ewa komar, Melissa Orr-Langner 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

● Balance - $22,495.61 

● Approx $35 surplus!! 

● PA would like to contribute to Brian Kutcher memorial. An offering was made by 

Pam to be included on the plaque. We will wait until we get the cost and PA will 

vote. PA agreed to support in some way. To be determined. 

● Has the amount given to classes (wish list) been used? We have approx $298.86 

left.  

● Could PA contribute to the snowshoes? To be discussed (Melissa and Pam) 

● Could PA contribute to FWW (Sarah McCann) or could she be added to the class 

wish list? $100 budgeted for Young Authors is now reallocated to FWW. 

● Should a savings account be pursued for the PA? For purposes of interest gain. 

To be further reviewed and discussed at a later date. 

● One more save on foods (Wye Rd) reminder for receipts to be handed in. To be 

posted to PA facebook page (Meghan) 

● Dino Dogs - $1382.00 was actual profit. We quoted Mrs.Kroeker $1200.00 at the 

time of the trip.  

● Grade 8 - $1279.65 paid out to Grads! 

 

ONGOING EVENTS 

2024/2025 Fundraising Discussion  

June 2025 

● SCL Greenhouse Gift Certificates Update 

 -  Sold $5,575.00 worth of certificates. $1,700.00 profit. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

● June 12th: Staff Appreciation 

 - Catered lunch (Stinsons) to arrive on Thursday. Set up before 11:50am 

 - Brenda, Carrie and Alicia to help supervise. 

● June 19th: SCL Market 

● June 25th: Last Day of School  

- PA to provide popsicles 



● June 25th - Final Gift Assembly of the Year. 

- Requesting all members of the Parent Association and all St. Luke Parents to 

join to celebrate a great year and bid farewell to our Grade 8 Graduates 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

● Flowers for Front of School - Hastings Lake Greenhouse (Columbe Family) - 

THANK YOU! 

● Watering over the Summer? 

 - Lisa (OSC) has previously taken care of that. We will need to find someone for 

a couple of weeks in that time. Possibly Lisa Vandermuren? (Pam) 

Welcome Back/Meet The Teacher  

 - Tentative Date September 18th, 5:30pm-7pm (last year) 

● Christmas In The Country - Looking for New Lead - Alicia Hight to Lead! 

● Cobs Draw for Meeting Attendees 2024/2025 

- Alicia Hight 

● Parent Council Positions to be voted in next September if anyone is interested in 

joining 

● Welcome back BBQ 

 
 

DISCUSSION 

 

1. Tree outside that was previously planted for busdrivers is no longer alive. 

2. EICS wanted to do their own independent Young Authors conference this year 

and unfortunately it didn’t end up happening. Discussed using the writer in 

residence through the public library. Wondering if they can extend programs like 

that (authors, art, etc) possibly through the book mobile or to classes.  

3. Call out for any needs from FWW to parents (stuffy’s, figets etc) 

4. Water tank - are the watering basins for the plants going to be in the way of the 

construction on the water tanks? Do they need to be moved? TO BE 

DETERMINED (Melissa and Pam) 

5. Brian Kutcher was said to have made the bench. Can we confirm before putting 

the plaque on?  

6.  Call out for flower watering. (Task Genius) (Meghan) 

7. PA positions call out to be in June Smore. (Meghan) 

 

Farewells to Erin Crawley and Brenda Ferguson on all their hard work over their years 

in the St.Luke School Community as they move on to new journeys.  

 
 

 

 

Next Meeting and AGM: Monday, September 22nd 2025 @6pm. 

 


